
File No. 10-0993 

TO THE COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF LOS ANGELES 

 

     Your    INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 

 

reports as follows: 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE REPORT relative to 
options to allow the City’s surface lots in the Van Nuys Civic Center to remain open until 2 am for 
public use to support the surrounding commercial and retail businesses. 
 
Recommendation for Council action, as initiated by Motion (Cárdenas - Krekorian): 
 
DIRECT the City Administrative Officer (CAO), to work with the Department of General Services, 
Los Angeles Department of Transportation and any other relevant department, to report on options 
to allow the City’s surface lots in the Van Nuys Civic Center to remain open until 2:00 am for public 
use to support the surrounding commercial and retail businesses.  The report should include 
information on current expenditures, current costs for maintenance and security, and the 
incremental cost to extend the hours of the parking facilities.  
  
Fiscal Impact Statement:  Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a 
financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted. 

 
SUMMARY 
 
At its regular meeting held on July 6, 2010, the Information Technology and Government Affairs 
Committee considered a Motion (Cárdenas - Krekorian) relative to directing the LADOT to report on 
options to allow the City’s surface lots in the Van Nuys Civic Center to remain open until 2 am for 
public use.  According to the Motion, the community adjacent to the Van Nuys Civic Center is 
supporting efforts to revitalize the area to allow for new, neighborhood-serving businesses.  
Unfortunately, space for additional parking is severely limited and the City is examining how to 
provide more parking for new businesses to foster economic development.  After consideration and 
an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended to approve the recommendation 
contained in the Motion as amended to direct the CAO to report back with assistance from GSD, 
LADOT and any other relevant department.  Additionally, the Committee specified that the report 
should include information on current expenditures, current costs for maintenance and security, and 
the incremental cost to extend the hours of the parking facilities.  This matter is now submitted to 
Council for its consideration. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER VOTE 
CARDENAS: YES 
PERRY: ABSENT 
ZINE:  YES 
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Not Official Until Council Acts 

http://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=10-0993

